

## **Heart of Ohio**

EAA Chapter 402 Newark-Heath, OH



# **Chapter 402 Meeting Dates and Locations**

Chapter 402 meets on the 3rd Tuesday evening of each month at 7:00 pm at the Clubhouse, unless otherwise indicated below.

- November 19, 2013:
   EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse,
   520 Heath Road, Heath
- December 17, 2013:
   Holiday Meeting:
   Cedar Run Lodge
   503 Eleanor Parkway
   Newark OH 43055
   Check the website for more info at www.EAA402.org
- January 21, 2013: EAA Chapter 402 Clubhouse, 520 Heath Road, Heath

# **Elections are**THIS TUESDAY!

# Join us December 17 — Annual Banquet!

Our December meeting is the annual banquet and Christmas dinner, and this year's event promises to be another wonderful night!

Charlie Rhoads volunteered to take the lead in organizing our holiday celebration and meeting, and everything is coming together nicely.

The dinner will be held at the Cedar Run Lodge at 503 Eleanor Parkway in Newark. (Eleanor Parkway is off Roberts Avenue which is west off North Cedar Street.) Dave Miller will be providing an Amish buffet that includes roast beef, chicken, green beans, mashed potatoes and gravy, chicken noodles, salad with dressing, and a choice of 3 different pies for dessert. The cost is \$15 per plate. Please arrive by 6:00, and dinner will be served by 6:15.

Ticket prices cover only the cost of dinner, without overhead. Charlie has generously donated the rental fee for the fall and other expenses.

The chapter invited the Civil Air Patrol to participate and is sponsoring six cadets. Members may also sponsor additional cadets. To do so contact Charlie or Larry.

This year we'll abbreviate the ceremonies and awards so the evening isn't as long, and will limit door prizes. The guest speaker will be Jeff Gill, area newsman and Pastor of Central Christian Church. Please attend our meeting Tuesday evening or contact Charlie Rhoads to volunteer or Treasurer Larry Arnold to pay for your reservation. We need a head count as soon as possible.

### Dick Perdue is Out and About Again ...

In this Issue Page
Fly-Out Report 2
Fly-Out Schedule 2
Meeting Minutes 3-4
Officers 4

### **Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs**

Fly-outs are the 1st Sunday and 3rd Saturday of each month, and usually depart from Newark/ Heath Airport (VTA) at 8:00 am unless otherwise indicated below. Contact Rollie Bailey, Fly-Out coordinator, for more information. (740-366-3404).

- November 16th (3rd Saturday) we will depart VTA @ 8:00 am for PMH Portsmouth OH for breakfast.
- December 1 (1st Sunday) we will depart (VTA) at 10:30 a.m. for "The Tin Goose" restaurant at Port Clinton, Carl Keller Field (PCW) for lunch.
- December 21 (3rd Saturday)
  we will depart (VTA) at 8:00

   a.m. for Urbana Grimes Field
  restaurant and Museum (I74) for
  breakfast.

Notice: Fly-outs from December to April will be short due to the



### **Fly-Out Report**

# November 3rd, 1st Sunday Fly-out to Salem

It was a beautiful fall fly-out to Salem Ohio for three aircraft. I guess everyone is waiting for 6 inches of snow to fly?

Archer: Earl Gosslett and his friend Tony Larue, Cessna 152: Dick and Gaye Purdue, Piper 235: Rollie and Carl Oblinger

> Your Fly-out Coordinator Chapter 402

Rollie Bailey

### Good place to fly to: Red Pig Inn

Back in July, Gaye and I flew to the Putnam County airport (KOWX). It's just west of the Findlay VOR. We took the courtesy car to the town of Ottawa to the Red Pig Inn. Great pork BBQ. They say that the ribs on Saturday evening are to die for. It's an easy one hour flight and a short drive to town. If the courtesy car

is not available the Red Pig will send a van to pick you up and bring you back to the airport. For info go to http://www. redpiginn.com

Dick Perdue

### **Young Eagles**

### **October 26th Summary**

We started flying at 8:30 AM in order to get some flights in before the winds picked up. Flights were terminated at 10:30 AM because winds had gotten too high (gusting to 22). We flew 42 kids in that 2 hour period. We had 10 pilots and planes flying! I think this is a record.

Our ground crew did a fabulous job, especially considering the rushed start. The CAP help was great as usual. Thanks to all pilots and all ground crew!

Flights were as follows: Harris: 2 (6 kids), Corban: 1 (3 kids), Bailey: 3 (9 kids), Hughes: 2 (5 kids), Ratcliff: 2 (5 kids), Granger: 1 (3 kids), Fackler: 2 (6 kids), Perdue: 2 (2 kids), Kemter: 2 (2 kids), Arnold: 1 (1 kid)

On the 26th Michael was wearing his 300+ jacket he received from EAA for having flown 300 kids. According to my records Rollie has pushed over 300 after this rally so he can be expecting his jacket soon.

Tom McFadden

# **Future Young Eagles or Next Generation EAA Members?**

Below is another great shot from the New Philly Fly-out in October. We'll be wishing for a beautiful day like this to fly, as we head into the winter!



I met a wonderful couple at Oshkosh in the Flymart: Mark and Wendy Youngs of Windtek Inc in PA. Their products are American made, and "the best windsocks on the face of the planet." Check them out at www.bestwindsocks.com



Photo by Ken Hughes

### www.EAA402.org

Visit the EAA 402 website for more fly-out photos and dates of note. Post a comment, or send information to Gary Kurtz, our chapter webmaster, at info@e-Kurtz.com

# **Minutes of October 15 EAA 402 Meeting**

The meeting, held in the chapter clubhouse at 520 Heath Road, Heath, Ohio, was called to order by President Bob Boyd at 7:00PM. There were twenty-four members present and two guests David Wigginton and Tom Thompson. Bob welcomed all. The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

**Secretary's Report:** On motion by Wendy Hollinger and seconded by Rollie Bailey, the minutes of the September 17th meeting were approved by the members.

**Treasurer's Report:** Treasurer Larry Arnold gave the financial report. Starting balance was \$2,426.83. Income from dues paid: \$18.00. Income from donations: \$138.00. Income from sales of old tables for scrap: \$30.50. Expenses paid: \$788.45 including \$685.00 reimbursement to Bill Corban for the roof repair. Ending balance: \$1,824.88. Utility reserves: \$250.40. Young Eagles Reserves: \$145.37. A motion to accept the treasurer's report was made by Ken Hughes, seconded by Jesse Ours and passed by the members present.

Larry reported on the purchase of new folding tables. Donations of \$300.00 were received for the purchase of ten folding tables. Ten tables were purchased by Charlie Rhoads on behalf of the chapter at a cost of \$460.00. At this meeting \$160.00 was donated by members to cover the additional costs. This \$460 did not go through the treasury therefore the accounting does not appear in the treasurer's report. Rollie took the old metal-framed tables to Crispin's salvage yard and got \$30.50 for the scrap.

Larry reported on the recent painting of the clubhouse. The building was power washed, scraped and painted by a small crew consisting of Bill and Earlene Corban, Larry Arnold, Ken Hughes, Jim Wright and Bernie Volpe. (Secretary's note: I apologize if these minutes do not list all that helped.) Bill Corban paid \$246.68 and Larry Arnold paid \$36.33 for paint and wood trim materials. A motion to reimburse these members was made by Michael Harris, seconded by Rollie Bailey and passed by the members.

Fly-Out Report: Rollie Bailey reported that the October 6th fly-out to New Philadelphia (PHD) and the John Graham fly-in was fun and the weather was good. The 3rd Saturday Fly-out, October 19th, will be to Canaan Valley, WV (WV62). Depart VTA at 8:00 AM for brunch at Amelia's Restaurant. There will be an option to stay over at the lodge. See newsletter "Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs" section for details. The first Sunday of November fly-out, November 3rd, will be to Salem Air Park (38D). Depart VTA at 10:30 AM. The third-Saturday fly-out will be to Portsmouth (PMH). Depart VTA at 8:00AM.

**Newsletter Editor:** Wendy Hollinger reported that Brian Eley has moved to Marysville and will no longer be able to make the 402 meetings.

**Membership:** Dale reports that he is still working on the UPS driver.

**Airport Board:** Bill Corban reported that there is an opening on the board. Rollie has expressed an interest in filling that position. Bill also reported that the board has approved the painting of the number "2" on top of the beacon tower shed.

### **Builders' News**

Builders: We want to hear from you. Share your knowledge and progress, or frustrations and questions, with fellow members.

Send articles and photos to the newsletter editor at wendy@ phoenixgraphix.us or the web master at info@e-Kurtz.com

continued on page 4

### **For Sale**

### **Pietenpol**

Beautiful Pietenpol built in 1998, 485 TT, A65 485SMOH, Oct 2012 Annual, cockpit release towhook for hand prop, 16 gal fuel, cockpit covers, motorcycle battery ground charge, wired for handheld radio/GPS. Flew to Brodhead and Oshkosh 2009. Located at Hale's Landing in WV. (Dale and Wendy are familiar with this plane and can tell you how great it is!) Call Skip Gadd at 304-483-8342



#### **Dues are Due**

Annual chapter membership dues are due, \$12 per person or \$18 per family. If you won't be attending the meeting, mail to: Treasurer Larry Arnold 115 Kenyon Place Hebron, OH 43025

#### **Old Business:**

- Nominations for officers: Nominated are Charlie Rhoads for President; Rollie Bailey to continue as Vice President; Ken Hughes for Treasury and Tom McFadden to continue as Secretary. No new nominations were made. A motion to close the nominations was made by Michael Harris, seconded by Jess Ours and passed by the members. Final nominations will be taken at the November meeting and the voting will be conducted at that time.
- Young Eagles Rally Bernie reviewed the planning and took names of pilots and ground volunteers for the October 26th make-up Young Eagles event.

#### **New Business:**

Annual Christmas Dinner: Charlie Rhoads has volunteered to take the lead in organizing our annual December meeting/dinner/holiday celebration. A motion was made by Bernie Volpe, seconded by Dale Ratcliff and passed by the members to accept Charlie's offer. Charlie suggested that we hold the dinner at the Cedar Run Lodge at 503 Eleanor Parkway in Newark. (Eleanor Parkway is off Roberts Avenue which is west off North Cedar Street.) Charlie also has been in touch with a caterer, Dave Miller, and invited him to this meeting to talk about what kind of meal he can provide. Mr. Miller proposed a buffet meal with beef and chicken, mashed potatoes and gravy and chicken noodles, salad with dressing and a choice between 3 different pies for dessert. He can provide this meal for \$15 a plate. In other discussions about the event it was decided that we should not have door prizes or gifts and that we should not pass out the EAA certificates and pins as these two activities generally take too long and the guests get bored. There was no discussion about a guest speaker, table decorations or program. The chapter will invite the Civil Air Patrol to participate and we will sponsor up to six cadets. Members may also sponsor cadets. Additional planning for the event will be done and announcements will be made in the newsletter and on the EAA402 website.

**Announcements:** The secretary reported that he attended the Civil Air Patrol's change of command ceremony on October 1st and received a certificate of appreciation on behalf of the chapter.

**50/50 Drawing:** The 50/50 drawing winner was Bernie Volpe and he donated the winnings of \$15.50 to the utility fund.

**Adjournment:** The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:50 PM on motion of Michael Harris and seconded by Wendy Hollinger.

Minutes submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden

### Chapter 402 Officers

### President Robert (Bob) Boyd

Home phone 740-828-3172 Cell Phone 740-504-8116 greenacres.boyd@gmail.com

#### Vice President Roland (Rollie) Bailey Home Phone 740-366-3404 Cell Phone 740-334-2963 235piper@gmail.com

Larry Arnold
Home Phone 740-928-0805
Cell Phone 740-323-6916
Hawksnest12@embargmail.com

Treasurer

#### Secretary Tom McFadden Home Phone 740-587-2312 Cell Phone 740-323-6994 tmc58760@roadrunner.com